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And let us consider how we may spur one another on toward love and 
good deeds, not giving up meeting together, as some are in the habit 
of doing, but encouraging one another—and all the more as you see 
the Day approaching.   Hebrews 10:24-25 
 
 
 

Where is the time going?  As I write this newsletter article, May is just around the corner.  Winter 
coats have finally, finally been put away and the temperatures are gradually beginning to rise 
(although after I wrote this, there was a freeze warning out last night!).  Flowers and trees are 
blooming beautifully and spring is here at last.  Mother’s Day is in a couple of weeks and soon kids 
will be out of school.  Simply, wow!  
 
The time of Lent, Maundy Thursday, Good Friday, and glorious Easter Sunday are all behind us now 
but let’s keep the Easter spirit of new life with us.  That shouldn’t be too hard as new life abounds 
around us.  Where have you experienced resurrection in your life?  Where have you experienced 
new life?    
     
The risen Christ, the spirit of Christ, invites us all into Christian community.  Many of us here at 
Fellowship experience a rich community life together whether it’s praying and caring for our           
members and friends on our prayer and care teams; gathering and assembling personal kits, school 
supplies, food pantry or buddy bag items; studying the Bible and Augsburg Confession together; 
sharing fellowship with our men’s breakfast, women’s dinner, or guys’ night out; volunteering at the 
food pantry or First English; and we can’t forget worshipping together.   
 
If you are seeking a deeper sense of belonging and joy, or maybe you don’t even know what you are 
seeking, please check out any of these activities or groups.  During the summer months we have 
some extra opportunities available.  On Sunday evenings, weather permitting, we will be starting 
Burgers and Basketball up soon and can always use some help grilling and serving the youth.  Amazing 
Grace Day Camp will be July 16-20, and volunteers are always welcome, helping out in the kitchen or 
helping the LOMO counselors with crafts, games, Bible studies, and other activities.  I’d be happy to 
talk to you about any of these opportunities that are available. 
 
During the next two months we will be celebrating our Sunday School teachers and those involved 
with adult studies (May 20th) and our graduating high school and college seniors (June 10th).  Please 
let me know if you or a family member will be graduating this spring or summer. 
 
Also, please keep Jillian Mott and Laura Powell in your 
prayers as they continue their preparation for the 
2018 National ELCA Youth Gathering this summer.  
They will be joining with the youth from Resurrection 
Lutheran Church in Hilliard for the gathering.  Please 
read Todd’s mission interpreter article for more      
details. 
         
See you in church!                                                                           

Pastor Robin 
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Sunday Evening Worship and Praise Services continue on Sundays 
at 5:00 p.m. Please help us spread the word!  This is a 45-50 minute, “come as you 
are” service with singing, a short message, and communion.   

 
Women’s Activities  
Women’s Dinner - No women’s dinner in May.  Our next women’s dinner will be 
on Monday, June 25th at 6:00 p.m. at the Bogey Inn in Powell.   
 
Women’s Bible Study - on break until fall 
 

Do You Order From Amazon? If so, then try Amazon Smile to support Fellowship        
Lutheran Church! First, go to Amazon Smile and choose Fellowship Lutheran Church, Columbus,   
OH as your charity. Then, shop as usual and Fellowship will receive a percentage of your purchase. 
It’s that easy!  
  
Kroger Plus Fundraising Information:  If you would like to register your Kroger card 
for the Community Rewards Program, please contact Pastor Robin or the church office.  Thank you 
so much for participating in this fundraiser!  We received over $1,000 last year!   Also our youth 
continue their printer cartridge recycling fundraiser.  There’s a collection box in the narthex.    
 
Gluten Free Communion Wafers are available. If you have trouble with the regular 
communion wafers or with the bread served, please let Pastor Robin know. We do have gluten-free 
wafers available.   Large print bulletins are also available for worship. Please ask the usher for 
assistance.   
  
Meals on Wheels Schedule for April and May 
  

Friday, May 18                McDaniel  Friday, June 15                 Farel 
Saturday, May 19            Engen   Saturday, June 16            Biemel 
 
If you would like a home visit by Pastor Robin, please let Pastor Robin or Tracy 
know so we can get one scheduled.  It does not need to be a pastoral emergency… just an             
opportunity to get to know you better. 
 
SAVE THE DATES!  
  
SUNDAY, MAY 6 - Ecumenical service project at Smoky Row Brethren Church (Pack 1000 Buddy 
Bags for local school children) 
 
WEDNESDAY, MAY 23 - Lifeline Screening at Fellowship 
  
JULY 16 -20 - Amazing Grace Day Camp at Fellowship 
 

Piano and Organ Recital The Congregation is invited to attend the recital of piano and   
organ  students of Cathie Brown on Sunday evening, May 6th at 6:30pm here at Fellowship.  Some 
of the students will be sharing their talents on other instruments that they are learning to play. 
The students range in age from Kindergarten through parents and a grandparent who will be    
playing a duet with her grandson. 
 
Graduate Recognition  We would like to honor our high school and college graduates on  
Sunday, June 10th.  If you or a family member are graduating, please provide the church with the 
following information:  Name, name of school, month graduating, degree if applicable, future plans 
and a picture.   
 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=T1qPshURgSBV2M&tbnid=cPzkrOXkY24T2M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.theharvesterchurch.com%2Ffirst-time-visitors%2F&ei=chGGU6K-Go63yASogoHQCg&psig=AFQjCNFx3qnn6cTXH2MJuzL
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Lifeline Screening, a leading provider of community-based preventive health          
screenings, will offer their affordable, non-invasive and painless health screenings at       
Fellowship Lutheran Church on 5/23/2018.  Five screenings will be offered that scan for  
potential health problems related to: blocked arteries which is a leading cause of stroke;  
abdominal aortic aneurysms which can lead to a ruptured  aorta; hardening of the arteries in 
the legs which is a strong predictor of heart disease; atrial fibrillation or irregular heart 
beat which is closely tied to stroke risk; and a bone density screening, for men and women, 
used to assess the risk of osteoporosis. Register for a Wellness Package which includes 4      
vascular tests and osteoporosis screening from $149 ($139 with our member discount).  All 
five screenings take 60-90 minutes to complete.  In order to register for this event and to 
receive a $10 discount off any package priced above $129, please call 1-888-653-6441 or 
visit www.lifelinescreening.com/communitycircle or text the word circle to 797979. 
 
The next First English Lutheran Church Dinner is on Thursday, May 10th.   
There are two ways to sign up to help. 

Provide home-baked desserts (it’s been requested, no peanuts please)  
Serving the meal  – Arrive about 5 pm at First English or at 4:30 p.m. at church to       

carpool. 
A sign-up sheet is on a bulletin board in the hallway. 
Contact Pete Cardimen at 937-309-9492 or email at pcardimen1053@wowway.com. 
 
Thank you to all who have helped contribute to our Buddy Bag project and 
to Dottie Haggard and Paul Wargowsky for applying for Thrivent Action Team grants for 
this project. On Saturday, May 5th at 3:00 p.m., we will prepare to pack buddy Bags (at 
Smoky Row Brethren Church).  On Sunday, May 6th, at noon, we will fill the Buddy Bags at 
Smoky Row Brethren Church.  Our goal is to pack 1000 buddy bags.  There are over 1200 
students who have requested help but don’t get food assistance because resources do not 
permit.  Please    consider helping.    
 

Attendance  Information  
   
 Date               Attendance                   Date            Attendance                      
  3/4     65/10       4/1 (8:30)   83 
 3/7 (midweek)  21        4/1 (11:00)   88 
 3/11    69/6       4/8     62/6 
 3/14 (midweek)  24        4/15    71/6 
 3/18    85/6       4/22    75/7    
 3/21 (midweek)  20        4/29    52/11 
 3/25    85/7 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.lifelinescreening.com/communitycircle
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Board of Administration --Todd Engen, President    

“For I am not ashamed of the gospel, because it is the power of God that brings salvation to 
everyone who believes: first to the Jew, then to the Gentile.” Romans 1:16 NIV  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
First, I’d like to thank everyone who was at the congregational meeting on April 8. No matter 
your vote or your opinion, it was important that you were there. If you didn’t hear, the              
congregation approved PPC’s recommendation to refinance our mortgage to improve our cash 
flow and enable us to maintain and hopefully increase our mission work. 
 
Second, the planning for the Amazing Grace Day Camp is moving along. We have most of our 
afternoon activities planned now. We will be packaging pet food for Sedona Grace as we did 
last year, and we are having the Columbus Zoo come over one of the days to talk to the children 
about the zoo, and will be bringing 6 animals over for them to experience. We have 2 campers 
already registered!  If you have neighbors, friends, or relatives who could use a free summer 
day camp, please let them know that we have this opportunity daily from July 16 to July 20.  
 
Third, dust off the inviting stuff Pastor wrote about last year. We are planning to do an inviting 
day in the fall. Details will be coming soon. In short, we will be asking everyone to try their hand 
at inviting someone to meet them at church on a specific Sunday. We’ll probably do a cookout 
after the service and have some inducement for them to come. So, dust off Pastor’s old inviting 
exercises and start practicing. Remember, the first practice was to us “my church is ...” in a  
sentence with a friend or neighbor at least once a week. You might also think about creating an 
Elevator Pitch about Fellowship. In some articles in prior months, there were some examples. 
An elevator pitch could be a good way to have a quick, planned thing to say about Fellowship to 
lead into an invitation. Here is an example of one of the ones I created: 
 

My church is Fellowship Lutheran Church. We make amazing things happen by sharing 
God’s love and grace through our words and actions. We are small, but mighty. Being 
small makes us very friendly. But, we can still do big things – like serving meals at First 
English on the near-east side, hosting a free summer day camp, and having a really good 
musical worship service.  
 
Would you like to meet me at Fellowship on Sunday to see for yourself? 

 
Happy Inviting! 
 
Your servant in Christ, Todd Engen 
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“The fear of the Lord teaches a man wisdom, and humility comes before honor…”  Proverbs 15:33 
 
The adult Sunday School class continues studying the Augsburg Confession.  This will       
continue until the last day of Sunday School on May 20, 2018.  The adult class will resume   
in September with reading the entire Bible again. 
 
We will recognize our current Sunday School teachers on May 20th.  This will be done during 
the worship service and at the teacher appreciation dinner following worship that day. 
 
A big “Thank You!” to the following teachers: 
 
First Grade - Megan Cardimen, Carol Scantland 
 
Third/Fourth Grade - Todd Engen, Chad Laucher 
 
Fifth/Sixth Grade - Pam Crispin, Dianna Roll 
 
Middle Grades - Missy Hensley 
 
High School - Pete Cardimen 
 
Adult Class - Steve Espe, Bruce Johnson 
 
Women’s Class - Susan Wolfe 
 
Also, students who are graduating from high school or college will be recognized on June 10.  
Please give Pastor Robin the information (date and place of graduation, future plans, etc., and 
a picture of the student). 
 
Our next men’s breakfast will on Saturday, May 12, 2018, at 8:30 a.m.   All men are invited 
to come and eat, have fun and fellowship.   
 
I’m still going to the mobile food pantry on Wednesday’s with baked goods donated by    
Kroger's at Carriage Place.  I will continue doing this.  I’d like to see a little more organization 
at the mobile pantry located at Westgate Community Center.  It will get better soon.  The 
pantry still needs volunteers.  I have attached a letter from LSS where help is needed.  If you 
are interested in going to a mobile distribution point as a volunteer, we can go as a church 
again like before.  Please let me know as I will continue on Wednesdays to help fill their  
pantry. 
 
Amazing Grace Day Camp  Please don’t forget the Amazing Grace Day Camp on July 16-20.   
This is a major outreach for our church to our immediate neighbors.  Please see Todd,        
Dianna, Pastor Robin or me if you can help or need details.  Registration forms are now   
available and being accepted in the church office. 
 
 
In His service, 
Bill 

 

 Education — Bill Lude, Director   
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LSS Food Pantry News — Bill Lude,   
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LSS Food Pantry News — Bill Lude 
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2 Peter 1:5-8 - And beside this, giving all diligence, add to your faith     
virtue; and to virtue knowledge. 

 
While doing some spring cleaning, I came across an old Lutheran magazine which had a very  
interesting article called “Renew and Renovate”. In this article it states many interesting facts 
which pertains to all the discussions and exercises Fellowship has been doing to be a more      
inviting congregation. In the article it states:  
 
“Nearly 30.9 percent of ELCA churches reported an average attendance of fewer than 50 people 
in 2012.  ELCA membership decreased 14.7 percent, according to ELCA Research and          
Evaluation. Declining membership means doors are often closed to new ideas and, even more 
important, energy. Many of the stalwart, faithful members who remain active are bound by a 
sense of tradition and duty. Some are more comfortable to continue ministries “the way we’ve   
always done it.” But here is the problem: adhering to that tradition and duty formula is a sure-fire 
way to fizzle faith and fervor. “   
 

So what do we do? In the same article, the answer to the problem is spiritual growth. 
 
“That means teaching church members how to recognize God as a living, breathing, dynamic part 
of their lives, helping them to recover a sense of the vibrancy and activity of a God who can’t stay 
away. The central part of a renewing church is renewing our spiritual life first, then mission work 
second, vibrancy third, and then growth. Transforming and renewing our spiritual lives should 
be front and center as a focus of the church’s work.”      

                                       
I continue to challenge every family to sign up for one slot on the 2018 host list. It is a very easy 
way for each of us to help bring our Fellowship family together.  
 
As always, please add these activities to your personal calendar.     

 

                                                           Dates To Remember: 
 

5/20/18 Sun. Teacher Appreciation Potluck after 10 AM church service  
(bring side dish to share) 

6/24/18 Sun. Thrivent Presentation after 10 AM church service 
7/22/18 Sun. Golf at Wilson Road @ 1:30 PM.  

                        
See you in church! 
 
Karen Espe 
Director of the board of Evangelism and Fellowship 
 
                            

 
                              

 

 

 

Evangelism & Fellowship — Karen Espe, Director 

https://www.kingjamesbibleonline.org/2-Peter-1-5_1-8/
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I “borrowed” this month’s newsletter article from our friends in the LCMS.  
 
Our Father in heaven sent His Son, Jesus, to be our savior. His atoning sacrifice is the first fruits 
of all the dead, a pleasing aroma to His Father – and ours – so that His perfect life and death 
count for all who believe in Him.  
 
He claimed us as His own children in Holy Baptism. He sustains and strengthens our faith with 
His Holy Word and His Body and Blood. As new creatures, who have put on Christ, we bear good 
fruit. We do the good works prepared for us, which He makes known to us in His Word.  
 
By faith then, trusting in the Word of God, we do what he says because He does not lie and     
always keeps His promises. For “without faith it is impossible to please God, because anyone 
who comes to him must believe that he exists and that he rewards those who earnestly seek 
him” (Heb. 11:6).  
 
And so the Lord promises: “Honor the Lord with your wealth and with the first fruits of all your  
produce; then your barns will be filled with plenty, and your vats will be bursting with wine” (Prov. 
3:9-10).  
 
How do we honor the Lord with the wealth that God has given us in His generosity? By giving it 
generously to those whom the Lord has called us to love and support: your family, your society, 
and your church. And His promise is that in so doing, you will never lack. 
  
I can almost hear it now: “But that’s from the Old Testament!” But our Lord Jesus Himself gives 
us similar promises in the New Testament. He says, at the conclusion of the parable of the      
talents, “For to everyone who has will more be given, and he will have an abundance” (Matt. 
25:29).  
 
We have become conditioned against these promises because of their misuse by the peddlers of 
the prosperity gospel – the guys on TV who say you get rich by putting God in your debt. And 
thus, we miss out on the fact that God does reward temporal faithfulness in temporal matters with 
temporal blessings.  
 
It’s no quid pro quo. It’s all from God’s grace, His fatherly divine goodness and mercy. But those 
Bible passages just quoted do in fact say what they say! It’s not the Old Testament’s problem. It’s 
ours. It is almost as if we have become so jaded against this that we think it a virtue to be stingy 
with our offerings. 
  
But our Father in heaven still loves to bless those who bless others. He loves to give to those 
who give freely and generously. In fact, he challenges us to challenge Him: “Bring the full tithe 
into the storehouse, that there may be food in my house. And thereby put me to the test, says the 
Lord of hosts, if I will not open the windows of heaven for you and pour down for you a blessing 
until there is no more need” (Mal. 3:10). 
  
And so, while we don’t give so that we would get, we do receive from the Lord in order to give, 
and He will bless your giving with more receiving. For “He who did not spare his own Son but 
gave him up for us all, how will he not also with him graciously give us all things” (Rom. 8:32)? 
 
        -- https://blogs.lcms.org/2018/ 

 Stewardship & Service — Jim Jaeger, Director  
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“But the Comforter, which is the Holy Ghost, whom the Father will send in my name, he shall 
teach you all things, and bring all things to your remembrance, whatsoever I have said unto you.” 
John 14:26 
 
In May, we remember Pentecost, which commemorates the descent of the Holy Spirit upon the  
early followers of Jesus. Before the events of the first Pentecost, which came a few weeks after 
Jesus' death and resurrection, there were followers of Jesus, but no movement that could be 
meaningfully called “the church.” 
 
During this season, let’s take time to express our thankfulness for membership in the body of  
believers at Fellowship Lutheran Church. Together, we can accomplish wonderful things. 
 
Thank you! 
The Board of Worship would like to thank everyone who participated in any way during the Lent, 
Holy Week and Easter services, and especially those who provided food for our special meals. 
We also want to thank everyone who read or sang during the services.  
 
Looking toward summer 
During the summer months, our time for worship will remain the same, with Sunday worship at 
10:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.  
 
We will use a hymn-based liturgy this summer that includes the newer version of the Lord’s   
prayer. With our liturgy change in the fall, we’ll return to the older version of the Lord’s prayer. 
 
The outdoor service will be on Sunday, August 12

th
.  

 

Summer Special Music  

Calling musicians of all ages and abilities to help provide special music for worship during the 
summer season! If you are interested, please contact Andrea after worship or at vet-
med2009@yahoo.com or 614-787-5935. Thanks for helping enhance our summer worship! 

 
Sunday evening Worship and Praise services continue. Please join us at 5:00 p.m. for this  
45-50 minute, “come as you are” service with singing, a short message, and communion. 
 

 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER: 

  

      Pentecost Sunday      May 20 

         Teacher Appreciation     May 2                                      

                   Healing service        June 3 

      Recognition of Graduates    June 10 

                   Outdoor service       August 12      

 
 

 

Worship — Robin Neumeier, Director  
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Ephesians 2:8 – "For by grace you have been saved through faith, and this is not your own doing; it 
is the gift of God."   

Every three years, the ELCA hosts a youth gathering. This year, it is in Houston, Texas. Two of 
our youth are going, Jillian Mott and Laura Powell. This is an exciting opportunity for young  
people to grow their faith and have a terrific experience. They come back filled with the Holy 
Spirit.  
 
The theme of this year’s gathering is “This Changes Everything,” and is based on the verse from 
Ephesians above.  
 
Grace is foundational to the Lutheran faith. This undeserved gift from God changes lives and 
perspectives. Because of what Christ has done, all are called into the world to serve their  
neighbor and share the good news.  
 
In her book “Woo: Awakening Teenagers’ Desire to Follow in the Way of Jesus,” Morgan 
Schmidt identifies the three central desires of teens.  All youth desire:  

Someone to become  
Somewhere to belong  
Something to do [that changes the world]  
 

At the 2015 Gathering, evaluations and conversations with the attendees showed that our 
young people echo these desires. As young people for these things, the Gathering is a ministry 
that helps define some of that and opens up pathways of discovery. Ultimately, we want youth to 
understand the fierce love that God has for them, just as they are, and that by grace, through 
faith, they have been saved. When young people (or really any age person!) truly claim this     
reality, it indeed changes everything. 
 
Please pray for Jillian and Laura that they experience this grace at the gathering. And, for more 
information on what they will be doing and experiencing, see:   
http://www.elca.org/YouthGathering  
  
http://www.facebook.com/youthgathering 
 
Todd Engen – Mission Interpreter 

Mission Interpreter — Todd Engen    

http://www.elca.org/YouthGathering
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FOR OUR MEMBERS: 

 

Fritzi Bear 

Maxine Brunner 

Sam Brunner 

Major Crispin 

Bob Drake 

Kathy Farel 

Curtis Fleisher 

George Haggard 

Leena LeMay 

Sonja Meighen 

Joshua Mott 

Shannon Paro 

Sue Perry 

Susan Robinson 

Mark Roll 

Martha Sampson 

Sonya Thelin 

Shawn Turnbull 

 

 FOR OUR FAMILY AND FRIENDS: 

 

Amelia, Margery Gress’ friend’s granddaughter… 

Jan Chapman, Tracey Nave’s mother…  

Rosemary Craig, Cindy Frey’s mother…  

Donna Engen, Todd Engen’s mother…  

Ed English, Craig Robinson’s friend… 

Devin French, Amy Wargowsky’s friend’s brother… 

Lauren Himmel, Mary McDaniel’s son’s (Mark Himmel) 

wife… 

Stacy & Jared Hostetler, Carol & Jim Jaeger’s 

friends…  

Jane, Margery Gress’ friend... 

Lou Mattei, Mary McDaniel’s son’s (Mark Himmel) fa-

ther-in-law… 

Jim Mitchell, Karen Harris’ uncle... 

John Sagle, Andrea Sumner’s family friend…  

George Sumner, Mike Sumner’s father… 

 

FOR OUR SHUT-INS: 

 

Lynn Brown, Debbie Bear’s mother  

Joan Clark, Susan Lee’s mother 

 

DEATHS: 

 

Greg Amrhein, Barb Fisher’s cousin 

Bill Fritsch, Bonnie Deaner’s brother 

Vincente Mills, Kamere’ Cowans’ father 

Chastity Rein, Pastor Robin’s friend’s granddaughter 

Tom Sabula, Becky Schaughency’s friend 

 

 

 

Our Faith Family Our Prayers and Support for  . . . 

May Birthdays 

May Anniversaries 

 
 

  

Happy Birthday to those celebrating birthdays 
this month! This list reflects the information we 
have in our computer at this time. We welcome 

your corrections and additions! 

 
 
 

                      
  
   Becky Singeltary   05/02 
  Sarah Anderson   05/04 
  Susan Lee   05/05 
  Shannon Paro   05/07 
  Tom Scantland   05/07 
  Stacey Wilhelm   05/07 
  Kate King   05/08 
  Debbie Campbell   05/09 
  Gregg Schaughency   05/09 
  Maria Votino   05/09 
  Matt Bear   05/12 
  Sam Sgro   05/13 
  John M. Votino   05/14 
  Corey Colombo   05/22 
  Karen Harris   05/24 
  John Votino   05/25 
  Jacob Nave   05/31 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
     Michael & Kate King  05/04 
  Bill & Kathy Farel  05/12 
  Robert & Missy Hensley  05/19 
  John & Tracey Nave  05/19 
  Robert & Annette Hollenbach 05/23 
  Gary & Anne Blackney  05/28 
  Bill & Pam Lude  05/30 
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Church Staff 
Pastor                                                               Rev. Robin Wargowsky 
Treasurer                                                                          Tracey Nave 
Financial Secretary                                                              Tracy Farel 
Office Secretary                                                                  Tracy Farel 
Organist                                                                       Andrea Sumner 
Sub. Organist                                            David Fleisher, Cathie Brown 
Sunday evening pianist             Amy Wargowsky 
Choir Director                                                                George Biemel 
Custodian                                                      Dave Schneider & Family,  
                                              Robert Hensley (volunteers on off weeks) 
Board of Administration 
President                                                                           Todd Engen 
Vice-President                                                                   Mike Rankin 
Secretary                                                                           Ruth Albert 
                       Pastor Robin 
Board of Education & Youth 
Director                                                                                  Bill Lude 
Members                                          Megan Cardimen, Major Crispin Jr. 
                     Carol Scantland (ad hoc.) 
 
Board of Evangelism & Fellowship 
Director                                                                              Karen Espe 
Members                                                                           Susan Wolfe 
 
Board of Property 
Director                                                                      Major Crispin Sr. 
Members                                                        Bill Farel, Craig Robinson 
      Peter Meighen (tech. support), John McDaniel (special projects) 
 
Board of Stewardship & Service 
Director                                                                               Jim Jaeger 
Members                                                 Pete Cardimen, Missy Hensley    
                                                                      Bruce Johnson (ad hoc.) 
Board of Worship 
Director                                                                       Robin Neumeier 
Members                                    Karen Harris, Dianna Roll, Sonya Thelin 

 
Mutual Ministry Committee     Kathy Farel, Carol Jaeger, Chad Laucher 
 
Thank you for your leadership!!! 

Church Staff & Leadership  2017-2018 
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May 2018 Calendar 

Weekly Recurring Events  
 
Sunday 
 8:45 a.m. - Sunday School 

 10:00 a.m. - Worship Service  

 12:30 – 4:45 p.m. - Calvary KPC 

 5:00 p.m. - Worship and Praise 

Monday 
 6:30 a.m. - Calvary KPC Prayer 

 8:00 p.m. - Narcotics Anonymous 

Tuesday 
 6:30 a.m. - Calvary KPC Prayer 

Wednesday 
 6:30 a.m. - Calvary KPC Prayer 

 11:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. - Calvary KPC Women 

 7:00 p.m. - Choir 

Thursday 
 6:30 a.m. - Calvary KPC Prayer 

 7:30 - 10:00 p.m. - Calvary KPC Service  

Friday 
 6:30 a.m. - Calvary KPC Prayer 

 8:00 p.m. - Narcotics Anonymous 
 

 

 

Other Events & Meetings 
 

May 1, 2018 (Tuesday)  

 7:00 p.m. - Boards of Administration & Property 

May 3, 2018 (Thursday) 

 10:00 a.m. - Sawmill Interfaith C.C. @ FLC 

 7:00 - 10:00 p.m. - Fellowship Hall reserved 

May 5, 2018 (Saturday) 

 3:00 p.m.  - Help set up for Buddy Bag packing 

at Smoky Row Brethren Church 

May 6, 2018 (Sunday) 

 Noon - Pack Buddy Bags at Smoky Row       

Brethren Church 

 6:30 p.m. - Cathie Brown’s piano & organ      

recital @ FLC 

May 8, 2018 (Tuesday) 

 Election Day 

 7:00 p.m. - Boards of Education & Worship 

May 10, 2018 (Thursday) 

 7:00 p.m. - Board of Evangelism & Fellowship 

May 12, 2018 (Saturday) 

 8:30 p.m. - Men’s Breakfast 

May 15, 2018 (Tuesday) 

 7:00 p.m. - PPC 

May 19, 2018 (Saturday) 

 1:00 - 4::00 p.m. - Fellowship Hall reserved 

May 20, 2018 (Sunday) 

 11:15 a.m. - Teacher Appreciation Potluck  

May 23, 2018 (Wednesday) 

 8:30 a.m. - 5:30 p.m. - Lifeline Screening @ FLC 

May 28, 2018 (Monday) 

 Memorial Day, office closed 

May 30, 2018 (Wednesday)  

 10:30 a.m. - Care Team & Lunch  

 

 

 



 

16 

 

 

 

 



 

May 2018 Newsletter 

Fellowship Lutheran Church 
7350 Sawmill Road 
Columbus, OH  43235 
 
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Our Purpose:   To share God’s love and grace through our words and actions. 

 

Our Vision:    To be a “called and gathered” family of faith whose members so        

      fully experience the undeserved love of God that we are moved to  
      express that same love of God, in our relationships with one  
      another and our whole community . . . 


